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MEMORANDUM FOR    DIRECTOR, SUBMISSION PROCESSING 

 Cincinnati, OH 
 Attn:  Entity Unit 

 
FROM:                            Office of Division Counsel/Associate Chief Counsel 
          (Tax Exempt and Government Entities) 
 
SUBJECT:         CC:TEGE:EOEG:ET1 – GENIN-118233-04 
           Railroad Retirement Act Tax Status 
 
 
In accordance with the coordination procedure established between the Service and the 
Railroad Retirement Board (RRB), the RRB has provided us with its opinion that the 
following business is no longer an employer under the Railroad Retirement Act and the 
Railroad Unemployment Insurance Act effective October 20, 2003: 
 
   Atlantic and East Coast Railway Company 
   Ms. Leslie S. Farless, Assistant Corporate Secretary 
   c/o Norfolk Southern Corporation 
   Three Commercial Place 
   Norfolk, VA 23510-9219 
 
We have reviewed the opinion of the RRB and, based upon the information submitted 
to us by the RRB, we also conclude that the Atlantic and East Coast Railway Company 
is no longer an employer under the Railroad Retirement Tax Act effective October 20, 
2003.  Please take appropriate action regarding this business. 
 
 
 
           
                Joseph W. Spires 
 
 
cc:  Mr. Wayne Van Dyck 
       Internal Revenue Service 
       210 1st St., Suite 500 
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       Roanoke, VA  24011-1605 


